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Summary 
A section 33(6)(b) Notice has been received from the Chief Inspector Police Scotland 
in response to a section 33 transfer of Premises Licence application. 
This Report explains the procedure which must be followed and the Board’s powers 
under section 33(10). 
 
 
 
1. 
 

Background 
 

1.1 An application for a section 33 transfer of premises licence has been received 
from Margaret Jane Reid who is the current premises licence holder and 
premises manager.  The application seeks to transfer the premises licence to 
David George Shanks, c/o The Legion Dingwall Club, High Street, Dingwall, 
IV15 9SN.  
 

1.2 A notice in terms of section 33(6)(b) has been received from Police Scotland 
and is attached at Appendix 1 to this Report.  This notice specifies an 
undeclared conviction for a relevant offence.  However Police Scotland offer 
no objection to the transfer. 
 

2. Hearing 
 

2.1 In terms of section 33(9) of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005 a hearing is 
required where the Board receives notice from Police Scotland that the 
transferee has relevant convictions even though they have no objection to the 
transfer. 
 

2.2 The applicant and the proposed transferee have been invited to the Hearing. 
 



 
3. Powers 

 
3.1 Having regard to the notice from Police Scotland the Board must 

(a) if satisfied that it is necessary to do so for the purposes of any of the 
licensing objectives, refuse the application, or 
(b) if not so satisfied, grant the application. 
 

 
 
6. Recommendation 
 
The Board is invited to determine the application. 
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Appendix 1: Notice from Police Scotland dated 10 November 2014  
 




